
 

  

Pittsburgh Opera celebrates its 82nd season in 2020-21. Established by five intrepid women in 1939, Pittsburgh Opera is 
viewed as one of the most vibrant opera organizations in the U.S., with a rich artistic tradition, outstanding educational 
programs, an acclaimed artist training program, and a progressive outlook toward the future. Its green initiative culminated in 
LEED® Silver certification for its Strip District headquarters, and its capacity as a true community partner has increased 
significantly under General Director Christopher Hahn’s leadership.  
 

 

December 17, 2020 
Chris Cox, Director of Marketing and Communications 
Mobile: 412.427.7088 
Email: ccox@pittsburghopera.org  

 
 

Pittsburgh Opera announces staff promotion, job opening,  
and new Board member 

 
Pittsburgh Opera is proud to announce the promotion of long-time Artistic Administrator Robert 
Boldin to the role of Director of Artistic Operations. In a related move, Pittsburgh Opera is now 
seeking qualified applicants for the position of Manager of Artistic Administration. Detailed 
information about the position can be found at pittsburghopera.org/jobs.    
 
Pittsburgh Opera also announces that William Powers, Pittsburgh Opera’s Managing Director 
who has been with the company for over 13 years, is departing the organization to be the 
Executive Director of Pittsburgh Youth Symphony Orchestra, and Caroline Barensfeld has joined 
Pittsburgh Opera’s Board of Directors. 
 
“We thank Bill for his dedicated service. He has been crucial to building Pittsburgh Opera into what it is 
today, and we know he will do great things at PYSO,” says Pittsburgh Opera General Director 
Christopher Hahn. “I am delighted that we now have an opportunity to provide Rob with additional 
responsibilities,” Hahn continues; “his promotion is the logical next step for this talented, hard-working 
opera professional.” 
 
A former Pittsburgh Opera chorister, Mr. Boldin joined Pittsburgh Opera in 
2015 as Manager of Artistic Administration, before being promoted to 
Artistic Administrator in 2018. A native Pittsburgher, he earned his BFA 
from Carnegie Mellon University and his Master of Music from Northwestern 
University’s Bienen School of Music before serving as Music Administrator 
with Houston Grand Opera prior to returning to Pittsburgh. "Working with 
Bill these past five years has been invaluable," says Rob. "To have learned 
from his extensive industry knowledge has prepared me well for this next 
step, and I am grateful to Christopher for the opportunity." 
 
 

Ms. Barensfeld has a Master’s Degree in Counseling Psychology with a focus 
in Community Mental Health. She is currently a Treatment Clinician for the 
Services for Adolescent and Family Enrichment (SAFE) Program, an outpatient 
program that is part of UPMC Western Psychiatric Hospital, which is devoted to 
providing mental health treatment services to children and their families.  
 
Ms. Barensfeld is a devoted opera fan, who at one time was majored in Vocal 
Performance as an undergraduate. “As a life-long supporter of opera, I am 
thrilled to join the Board of my home opera company,” says Ms. Barensfeld. Dr. 
Don Fischer, Pittsburgh Opera Board President, adds, “We are excited to 
welcome Caroline to the Board. Her enthusiasm for the art form and 
compassion for other people will enable her to make important contributions to 
Pittsburgh Opera.” 
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